Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 10th November 2015 at the School.

Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby, Arandle, Baker, Brown, Jeffrey, Peirson, Stanley and Wardale.
		
11/15/63	Declarations of Interest

	None
							
11/15/64	Apologies for absence 
		
	Clerk - Janet Wardale, Cllr Dickinson and ERY Cllr Pollard

11/15/65	Minutes of the meeting held on 13th October 2015 were agreed and signed as a complete record?

11/15/66	Matters Arising

Traffic Survey on Highgate

Nigel Leighton had responded to the Parish Council concerns.
A traffic speed survey would take place in the next two weeks and the positions of the sensors had been agreed.  
Resolved – to find out if the sensors can also pick up axle weight so that HGV’s can be monitored as well.

Lack of pavement on section of Highgate
Tony has sent his contact details to Mr Leighton to act as intermediary between ERYC and Dr and Mrs Isaacs.
Cllr Pollard had also confirmed the matter now in the hands of the Area Engineer.
There was a discussion about the possibility of putting some information in the Newsletter about the situation.
		
Defibrillator
Relevant people have been notified and enquiries made about training but the person involved is on holiday.  It is now registered and switched on.
Resolved – to see if a sign can go on the pub indicating the site of the equipment and some information on the noticeboard.  Cllr Stanley agreed to put some information in the Church Newsletter.
Also find out who will check the equipment.

Website
ERYC had sent a form to complete with various options.  
Resolved – to send any ideas and photographs to the Clerk but in the meantime to start the process of building the web site.


		Cricket Club funding bid
The application for the artificial pitch has to be completed by the end of November, with potentially 100% ECB funding.
Two quotes for the work have been received.
The proposed agreement between the Cricket Club, Last Man Stands and the Parish Council had been sent to ERNLLCA and they had responded with some suggestions.
Agreement can be signed subject to the outstanding issues being incorporated.
Resolved – to check with ERYC as owners of the land.

Application for new net funding
This should be completed by the end of 2016. 
Resolved – to find out if planning permission is needed and it was agreed to pay the fee if necessary, which would be half the normal fee due to the Parish Council applying.

Telephone Kiosk
Following enquiries it had been confirmed that ownership of the box had been transferred from BT to the Community Heartbeat Trust.  They held on to them so that a community defibrillator could be installed, but had been informed that the village already had one.  They would be happy to transfer the ownership to the Parish Council once the transfer process had been completed.  Mr Ralphs had been informed.  As the transfer may take some time he had indicated that he is keen to paint the box before it deteriorates too much.
Resolved – to check with Community Heartbeat group about how long the transfer process will take and if they would allow the box to be painted.

Allotment Hedge
A quote had been received for £280 to do the extra hedge cutting at the allotments.
There was a discussion about the cost.  There was a discussion about paying for the hedge cutting in the future and making new allotment holders pay a £50 deposit to help to cover costs.
Cllrs Jeffrey and Stanley agreed to do regular inspections on behalf of the Parish Council.
Resolved – to try and get another quote within the week, otherwise go with the original quote and to levy the £50 deposit for new plot holders.

11/15/67	ERYC Matters
	
(a) Highway matters
 	
Road condition at back Bishop Burton College
This has been reported but no response as yet.


Lack of footpath on Bishop Burton Road
Concern was expressed about students from the College walking to Cherry Burton and back at night and, allegedly, not being able to use the back entrance, resulting in them using the narrow winding road with limited visibility for oncoming vehicles.  
Resolved – to contact the College to find out what their policy is about using the back entrance and copy to Highways.

Malton Road
There had been an accident involving a motorbike and a car at the junction, possibly due to the build-up of wet leaves.
Resolved – report to ERYC immediately about the possible hazard.

(b) Anti social behaviour statistics
There had been five warning letters sent out between 1st April and 30th Sept. in the village.

11/15/68	Accounts for payment
	The following payments were agreed:-
	J. Wardale		Salary and expenses Sept.	£  320.42
	R Drewery		Installation defibrillator	£  192.00
	ERYC			Streetlighting maintenance	£  132.18
	Yorkshire Water	Allotment supply		£    75.74
	Royal British Legion	Poppy Wreath   		£    50.00
	Cricket Planning Application				£    97.50
	
11/15/69	Correspondence received	
	
	Play equipment quotes
	A member of the inspecting committee has reported that some of the swing seats need replacing and a quote had been received, but there was some doubt that this was the correct seat specification.
	Resolved – Cllr Peirson agreed to make further enquiries. 

11/15/70	Pond

	Cllr Peirson confirmed that the Pond Lights Switching on Ceremony was due to take place on Saturday 5th December 2015.  He has applied for a road closure order for the event and the tree is to be erected shortly.
Resolved – to pay for the tree and the testing of the lights as usual.

	
11/15/71	Parish Council Committees
		 
	Planning - none




Open Spaces
	Condition of Noticeboard
[bookmark: _GoBack]	The wooden sign at the top of the board has rotted off and the board needs some maintenance.
	Resolved – to get a quote for the work.

11/15/72	Sportsfield Management Committee
	
	Bishop Burton College hedge adjacent to Sportsfield.
	A letter sent to Anne Paling at Bishop Burton College regarding the cutting back of the hedge.  No response as yet.
	Resolved – Cllr Baker agreed to chase this up.

	Vandalism 
	Individuals are still being investigated by the police following the destruction of the portable football posts.

	Refurbishment of Pavilion
	Cllr Baker reported that this has been delayed due to the contractor having cash flow problems.
	Another contractor has been approached and a quote is awaited.
	Cllr Baker will be contacting WREN to get their agreement.

	Sportsfield Development Plan.
	A meeting is planned shortly to discuss the 3 year development plan.

	The meeting ended at 8.47pm



